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Hi Justin –
 
Please find the NRC staff response to the subject question below.
Please let us know if you need additional information.
 
Thanks,
Carolyn
 
Question 1:
 

Does the NRC intend to revise RG 1.143 Revision 2 (~2001)? Has the NRC staff

revisited the review performed in 2020 on RG 1.143 (see ML20190A131)?
[1], [2]

 
Context for the question:
The NRC 2020 review states, in part, that “The threshold for buildings is based on an
unmitigated exposure for site personnel inside the protected area (i.e., worker dose) of
5 rem and an unmitigated release at the protected area boundary (public dose) of
500 mrem. However, the 500 mrem value is based the previous public dose limit
from 10 CFR 20, which was changed to 100 mrem in the 1990s. This change
should be addressed in a future update to the RG.”
 
It also states, in part, that “In addition, there are other items that should be addressed in
the future revision to RG 1.143, including: (1) the RG should provide guidance on
how to perform the unmitigated dose calculations or indicate what assumptions
should be made in performing the calculation; and (2) the RG should clarify whether
waste in storage should be considered in the classification of SSCs…”

 
NRC Staff Response:
 
The NRC staff is not actively working on an RG 1.143 update.  The most current
information regarding the status of RG 1.143 is in the 2020 periodic review.2 
 
Regarding the public dose criteria, NUREG-0800, “Standard Review Plan for the Review of
Safety Analysis Reports for Nuclear Power Plants,” provides the most recent NRC position
regarding the 100 mrem criteria.  NUREG-0800, Chapter 11, “Radioactive Waste
Management,” Sections 11.2, “Liquid Waste Management System,” 11.3, “Gaseous Waste
Management Systems,” and 11.4, “Solid Waste Management System,” all state that for the
unmitigated release of radioactive material in RG 1.143, the acceptance criterion is 100

mrem.
[3]

 Applicants should use 100 mrem for the criteria unless an alternative is justified.
 
Question 2:
Can the staff provide a good example of an unmitigated dose calculation for us to review



that has been performed recently?

NRC Staff Response:

The NRC staff has not provided guidance on how to perform the unmitigated dose
calculation. Most applicants have classified the Radwaste and Auxiliary Buildings which
contain the majority of radwaste systems and associated components as RW-IIa or have
exceeded RW-IIa design criteria. In this case, an unmitigated dose calculation is not
necessary. Licensees that have buildings classified less than RW-IIa must ensure that the
quantities of radioactive material in the building will not result in exceeding the unmitigated
release dose criteria. The NRC safety evaluation report for Chapter 11 of the combined
license application for Levy Nuclear Plant, Units 1 and 2, and the applicant’s responses to
support the evaluation, provide information on the NRC staff evaluation of an unmitigated
release calculation for a radwaste building that only contained limited radwaste processing

equipment and associated radioactive material controls.
[4], [5]

, 
[6]

 The NRC staff notes that
RG 1.143 only provides guidance for facility (building) classifications of RW-IIa and RW-IIb.
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